REGULAR MEETING

MAY 28, 2019

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on May 28, 2019. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, City Manager B. Lovett, City Clerk M. Holmes and City Attorney J. Campanie. 
MINUTES


Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	10
	5/28/19
	$15,352.27

	Sewer Claims on
	10
	           5/28/19
	$14,141.80

	P&L Claims on
	10
	5/28/19
	$146,978.58

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             10
	5/28/19
	$1,410.00

	 
	              
	                         
	


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
SALE OF 119 PROSPECT STREET

B. Lovett reported that there were two bids received. One bid did not include a complete package and was not able to be considered.


The one complete bid package was from Vanderhoof Construction and was for $12,500 and a scope of service proposed for another $90,000-95,000 to be put into the house and 1% of net proceeds from the ultimate sale of the house that would go to a charity of the City’s choice.  Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill to accept the bid from Vanderhoof Construction.


The home would remain in the city’s ownership until the complete project scope was completed.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn.

AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall



Michael Holmes



City Clerk
